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WESTERN NORTH CAROLINA CHAPTER  
MILITARY OFFICERS ASSOCIATION OF AMERICA, INC.  

Winter 2015/Feb  

PRESIDENTôS MESSAGE 

Welcome to 2015 to all our MOAA Western North Carolina Chapter members.  Itôs exciting to be starting an-

other year with many opportunities for us to make important contributions to our communities and to our fel-

low veterans.  I know I speak for your Board of Directors when I tell you that we have some plans that will al-

low anyone interested to participate.  Iôll just give you an idea of some of them in this Message.  Youôll be 

hearing more at our February meeting. 

First of all, a number of us have participated in the Veteranôs Restoration Quarterôs (VRQ) ñKitchen Crewò 

lunch preparation mornings.  As a result your board decided that we would take on a regular, monthly com-

mitment for the fourth Wednesday of each month throughout this year.  We now have 3 ñcrewsò (8-12 mem-

bers) who will alternate months in support of this very worthwhile veteranôs support activity. 

Not to forget our friends at the CLC in Asheville, we will host an Ice Cream Social the afternoon of 7 February 

from 1300-1500 at the Center.  This will involve around 10 of our chapter members and the cost of the ice 

cream and goodies. 

As many of you heard at our meeting in November our chapter has also teamed with Four Seasons Hospice 

in support of the ñWe Honor Veteransò program.  This is a joint effort between MOAA National and the na-

tional Hospice and Palliative Care organization.  Between Don Jackman, Frank Ortiz, and me we have con-

ducted 8 ñpinningò ceremonies with local veterans who were nearing the end of their lives.  I can honestly tell 

you from my experiences with these ceremonies they are some of the most meaningful events of which Iôve 

been a partéever.  I had one wife tell me just as we had finished the ñpinningò at the bedside of her uncon-

scious Viet Nam veteran husband that this was the only  time he had ever been thanked for his service.  That 

really made it all much more than worthwhile.  Please get in touch with me if you want to learn more about 

how you can be a part of this team.  One of every four deaths today is a veteran!  So, we can anticipate being 

very active honoring our fellow vets and their families at this critical time in their lives. 

Now, on to some info regarding our upcoming general meeting on Saturday, 21 

February.  As is our custom for the ñcoolerò months we will begin with our social 

hour at 11:00 at the Hendersonville Country Club.  Lunch will be followed by our 

guest speaker.  This month our speaker will be Mr. Chris Hartley, author and Civil 

War historian.  Please see a more complete biography further in this newsletter. 

Donôt forget your sweetheart on Valentineôs Day!  See you on the 21st. 

Best Regards;  John 
Saturday, Feb 21 Quarterly General Meeting  

Hendersonville Country Club 11AM Social  
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MOAA Legislative Affairs Report   

Legislation and news concerning the military and national security in Congress 

The 114th Congress convened on Tuesday, January 6, 2015. There was little defense-related legislating this 

past quarter of our newsletter, but there is some news. 

Recent House Votes  

Fiscal 2015 Defense Authorization - Motion to Concur - Vote Passed (300-119, 15 Not Voting)  
The House voted to concur in the Senate amendment with a House amendment and pass the bill that 
would authorize $495.9 billion for the Defense Department's base budget, $17.5 billion for national 
security programs within the Energy Department and $63.7 billion to support Overseas Contingency 

Operations including $5.1 billion to counter the Islamic State in Iraq and Syria.  
Rep. Patrick McHenry voted YES    Rep. Mark Meadows voted YES  

Fiscal 2015 Homeland Security Appropriations - Passage - Vote Passed (236-191, 6 Not Voting)  
The House passed a bill that would provide $47.8 billion in fiscal 2015 for the Homeland Security De-
partment and related activities. As amended the bill would bar the use of funds to implement the ad-
ministration's immigration policies or to grant any federal benefit to any illegal immigrant as a result of 

those policies.  
Rep. Mark Meadows voted YES    Rep. Patrick McHenry voted YES  

H.R.22 - Hire More Heroes Act of 2015 
To amend the Internal Revenue Code of 1986 to exempt employees with health coverage under TRI-
CARE or the Veterans Administration from being taken into account for purposes of determining the 
employers to which the employer mandate applies under the Patient Protection and Affordable Care 
Act.   Rep. Patrick McHenry voted YES    Rep. Mark Meadows voted YES  

Recent Senate Votes  

 
Congressional News  

Committee on Oversight and Gov Reform hearing: The Ebola Crisis: Coordination of a Multi-Agency Re-
sponse Both McHenry and Meadows sit on committee.  Assistant Secretary of Defense Michael Lumpkin and 
MG James M. Lariviere. Deputy Director, Political-Military Affairs (Africa), testified on US military deployment 

to support efforts to stop the ebola epidemic in Africa. 

Press Releases:  

Burr   

Senators Richard Burr, Kelly Ayotte, John McCain, and Lindsey Graham today introduced legislation that 
would restrict transfers of detainees from Guantanamo Bay in order to best protect Americans and our na-
tional security.  The Detaining Terrorists to Protect America Act of 2015 would suspend international transfers 
of high and medium risk detainees, prohibit transfers of Guantanamo detainees to Yemen, extend the current 
prohibition on transfers to the U.S., and increase transparency regarding risk assessments of the remaining 

Guantanamo detainees. 

Senator Richard Burr released the following statement after reviewing the report by the Institute of Medi-
cine (IOM), which examined the potential that C-123 aircraft flown and maintained by Air Force Re-
serve crews from 1972 to 1982 were contaminated by Agent Orange residue from their service in Viet-
nam and that those crews and maintainers were likely exposed to unsafe levels of Agent Orange di-
oxin.  

Today, Senator Richard Burr introduced a resolution recognizing the heroic acts of the Montagnards, an 
indigenous tribespeople of Vietnam. This resolution is a historic first in the Senate, which has not pre-
viously honored these brave individuals who fought alongside the United States military during the 

Vietnam War.          (continued on page 3) 

 

Surveillance Authorities - Cloture - Vote Rejected (58-42)  
The Senate failed to invoke cloture on the motion to proceed to a bill that would prohibit the 
bulk collection of domestic telephone and Internet metadata by intelligence agencies. It would 
allow intelligence agencies to query data held by telephone companies if the government can 

demonstrate the search is needed to fight terrorism.  
Sen. Richard Burr voted NO   Sen. Kay Hagan voted YES 

http://www.burr.senate.gov/public/_files/guantanamo.pdf
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VA HOSPITAL CHRISTMAS PROJECT  

Micky Parnell suggested to the board that the chapter collect items to make Christmas better for those at 

the Community Living Center.  Although the project was started fairly late in the year the outpouring was 

great.  The below letter from the Hospital Medical Director indicates the volume of items provided.  Our 

chapter supports the CLC, the NC State Veterans Nursing Home, and the VRQ.  Hopefully by getting the 

program going strong we can provide even greater support this year.  Micky worked the project with very 

Senators Richard Burr, John McCain, Richard Blumenthal, Roy Blunt, Lisa Murkowski and Joe Manchin 

today introduced The Clay Hunt Suicide Prevention for American Veterans Act, legislation that of-
fers several critical measures that would improve mental health care and suicide prevention resources 
for American service members.  

HAGAN  

Senator Kay Hagan issued the following statement after the Eleventh Circuit Court of Appeals  

ruling against victims of Camp Lejeune water contamination: 

"I am extremely disappointed in today's court ruling. These men and women and their families have 
sacrificed on behalf of our nation, and it is unconscionable that the Administration has tried to deny 

them justice after all they've been through" . 

The Legislative report has been shortened for this publication the full report is avail-
able on our website  

http://www.mccain.senate.gov/public/_cache/files/2e2c9762-cf66-4327-90a1-fb3d96e437a1/clay-hunt-suicide-prevention-bill-of-2014.pdf
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2014/5 OFICERS/BOARD MEMBERS 

Board of Directors  

President        John Knapp  CAPT USNR-Ret 

1st VP              Spence Campbell  Col USA-Ret 

2nd VP             Jeff Snyder  Col USAF-Ret 

Secretary        Marleen Varner  Aux 

Treasurer        Mike Covell  CAPT USN-Ret 

Past Pres.       Don Jackman  LTC  USA-Ret 

USA                Chuck Luce  LTC  USA-Ret 

USMC             Robert Smith  LtCol USMC-Ret 

USN                Herb Mensch  CAPT  USN-Ret 

USAF              Ken Hadeen  Col  USAF-Ret 

At Large Frank Ortiz MAJ USA-Ret 

Satellite Rep   Bob Smith  Maj  USA-Ret 

  Appointed Positions  

Sr Advisor  Rick Devereaux MajGen USAF-Ret 

Chaplain          Bob Lair  Col  USA-Ret 

NL Editor         Bob Smith  Maj  USA-Ret 

Legal Affairs    Micky Parnell  Capt  USA-Ret 

Legis. Affairs   Karen McKay  LTC  USAR-Ret 

Pers. Affairs    Ken Hadeen  Col  USAF-Ret 

VA Hosp LNO Len Baker  LTC  USA-Ret 

Webmaster     Len Baker LTC  USA-Ret 

Auxiliary LNO  Rev Nancy McCarthy 

Go to: WNC -MOAA.org for contact info  

Keep this page as it will not be inc. in each issue  

Always available at: wnc -moaa.org  

2015 Calendar  

General Meetings (all at Hendersonville CC) 

Feb 21 Saturday at 11AM check-in/social 

May 8 Friday at 4PM check-n/social BBQ/cookout 

Aug 21 Friday at 4PM Check-in/social BBQ/cookout 

Nov 21 Saturday at 11AM Check-in/social 

Board Meetings -12 Noon  

Apr 21 (House of Flags Museum); Jul 8, Oct 14 (HCC) 

VRQ Lunch Servings (Contact Jeff Snyder)  

Each fourth Wednesday 9:30-12:30 (see article page5) 

Black Mountain Satellite  

Every odd numbered month on second Wed at 11:30 

Givens Highland Farms in Black Mountain, for info contact 

Gaye or Len Baker 

Smoky Mountains Satellite  

Every odd numbered month on fourth Thursday at Noon, 

Location 

TBA  Contact Brent Ramsey @ shrblr@bellsouth.net or 

phone 828-452-4783   

VA Hospital CLC Ice Cream Social (under development)  

Feb 7, 1:30-3:30 (See below) Spence Campbell 243-9067 

WNC MOAA AT THE VA HOSPITAL:  
VOLUNTEERS NEEDED FOR AN ICE CREAM SOCIAL AT THE CLC  

On Saturday, February 7, from 1:30-3pm, WNC MOAA will host residents of the CLC facility at the Asheville 
VA Hospital for an ice cream social.  WNC MOAA volunteers will be serving up ice cream Sundays, root beer 
and coke floats and banana splits.  Volunteers should arrive at the hospital around 12:45 to help get things 
organized.  Our past visits at the CLC were much appreciated by residents and volunteers alike.  Anyone 
wishing to help should contact Spence Campbell at cell 243-9067 by February 4th.       

AUXILIARY ACTIVITIES: Nancy McCarthy  
I am pleased and honored to have been asked to represent the auxiliary members of our MOAA Chapter on 
our board.  This is all very new to me.  Our membership list has 33 auxiliary members.  I welcome sugges-
tions, ideas, and concerns that members may have.  I hope, in the future, to have a luncheon where we 
can exchange ideas.  I can be contacted at 828-274-6671 or revnancy1002@att.net. 

SMOKY MOUNTAIN SATELLITE  
The Satellite was formed in 2014 and met three times with and average attendance of 17.  Over 40 have ex-
pressed interest in participation in this additional venue for MOAA members to get together and further MOAA 
values.  The mission is: to assist, advocate for, and represent all veterans, their dependents and survivors, in 
obtaining all appropriate, earned and needed benefits and services working with and through the VA and 
other support agencies and organizations; to support the legislative and other objectives of the Military Offi-
cers Association of America including support to the WNC Chapterôs activities.  The goal is for the satellite to 
be more than just a social group .  We want to develop a program where members can provide needed sup-
port to veterans in the area.  Contact Brent Ramsey at: shrblr@bellsouth.net or phone 828-452-4783   
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JROTC UPDATE: Jeff Snyder Col USAF -Ret 

The NC Council of Chapters has established an Instructor of the Year Program to recognize outstanding offi-
cer and senior NCO JROTC instructors at NC high schools, starting with this school year.  Our chap-
ter enthusiastically endorses this new program and has informed the 17 JROTC units in western NC of the 
program and encouraged them to participate.  The nomination packages, including a letter of endorsement 
from the schoolôs principal, will be forwarded to the chapter.  A selection board will then select the winning 
officer and senior NCO packages and then forward them to the Council of Chapters for consideration for their 
award.  The western NC Chapter winners will be recognized at their school during the spring JROTC awards 
event.  In the event one of our chapter winners is selected by the Council of Chapters as the NC winner, we 
will endeavor to have the winner(s) recognized at a subsequent chapter luncheon.  Please join me and the 
chapter leadership in recognizing our areaôs JROTC instructors for the superb job they do developing future 
military leaders!  Stop by their table at a chapter luncheon and meet the JROTC officer/senior NCO as well as 

COLUMBUS VETERANSô DAY PARADE  
 

Starting on January 28th, the chapter will begin a new effort in support of the Veteranôs Restoration Quarters 
in East Asheville.  Every 4th Wednesday of each month, a volunteer team from the chapter will help prepare 
and then serve the lunch meal at the VRQ.  As discussed at the last chapter luncheon, the VRQ provides 
shelter and vocational training opportunities for the areaôs homeless veterans.  Over 240 men reside nightly 
on the VRQ campus, a former 125 room motel. The veterans are provided housing, meals, case management 
services, counseling, laundry facilities, a computer lab, gym, chapel and transportation to VA Medical Center 
appointments.  Several chapter members have already participated in this prep/serve effort and were ex-
tremely impressed with the VRQ staffôs passion for their work and thoroughly enjoyed interacting with the resi-
dents during the meal service.  Although volunteer teams have already been established for each monthôs 
effort, feel free to join us on any 4th Wednesday starting at 0930 and ending at 1230 when we are invited to 
join the VRQ residents for lunch (that we prepared!).  If you are interested, please contact Jeff Snyder at: 
jsnyder243@aol.com.  

YOUR CHAPTER AT WORK 

VETERANSô RESTORATION QUARTERS 

mailto:jsnyder243@aol.com

